

Wolves' Tale Harris-Lake Park Community School

Senior Spotlight Always Working

By Brianne Ihnen



Brody Vincent Untiedt, son of Amy Untiedt and Shane Untiedt, was born on June 15, 2000, in Spirit Lake,

lowa. Brody has two brothers, Alex and Devin.



Brody has been attending Harris-Lake Park since preschool. This year, his classes include government, P.E, novels, personal finance, intro. to account-

ing, and OJT.

Brody's activities include working. His most embarrassing memory at H-LP was his google docs. Brody is planning on graduating early; his last day is December 21. After that, Brody plans on going into the marines.

His most awaited date is June 15, 2021, and in ten years he sees himself working. "Don't do sports; go get a haircut and a real job" is his advice to underclassmen.

Brody's favorite sport is shooting. He loves to eat at Hooters and his favorite car is a 1972 Gremlin. Green is Brody's favorite color and his favorite animal is a dog. Charlie Sheen is his favorite actor. Mr. Nicks is his favorite teacher and OJT is his favorite class.



Brody leaves us with his favorite quote: "That's the way she goes boys, either she goes or she don't cuz that's just the way she goes." -Ray.

Christmas traditions

By Taylor Meyer

The Christmas season is now upon us and there are many things that people do every year to prepare for the Christmas season. This week we had a simple question for our students to answer: What is your favorite Christmas tradition?

Cheyenne Nelson-picking out a Christmas tree Brianne Ihnen- exchanging gifts with her siblings Mady Brevik-watching Christmas movies Grace Elser-going to Candie's house

Katelyn Loring-frosting cookies with her grandma Jazmin Voehl-getting together with the Voehl side of the family

Mason Olson-going somewhere warm for Christmas break

Grace Iverson- "My favorite tradition is to go carol-

Jack Rasche-having family PJ night and watching movies



Starting off the season

By Zoe Melby

The boys' basketball team started off the season decently. They have won two games and lost two games so far this season.

They played their first game against Okoboji on November 29, and they ended up winning against them. The final score was 78-70. They didn't do so well in the first quarter with a score of 23-9, but they managed to bring their score back up in the remaining three quarters of the game.

On November 30, they lost to West Sioux. The boys tried their best, but they just couldn't gain the lead against West Sioux. The final score ended up being 66-39.

On December 4, they lost to South O'Brien with a score of 71-50. They had a total of 15 rebounds as a team. Of those, Lucas Gunderson got the most with a total of 4 rebounds. Abdulla Elbuytari and Brody Sohn each had 3 rebounds. Jaxson Heikens and Isaac Ihnen had 2 each, and Caleb Nicks had 1.

On December 7, they won against Akron-Westfield. It was a very close game with the final score being 57-54. They managed to get a total of 26 rebounds as a team. Brody Sohn scored 21 points, Lucas Gunderson scored 17 points, Abdulla Elbuytari scored 10 points, Dylan Meyer scored 6 points, and Brody Boles scored 3 points.

Good job to the basketball boys with the great start to the season! "With more practice on shooting, keeping control of the ball, and getting rebounds, the boys will become better as the seasons continues," said Coach Sohn.

Lady Wolves battling

By Mady Brevik

The H-LP girls' basketball team has been busy with games the past two weeks. On November 29th, the girls played Dickinson County rival, #9 Okoboji. At halftime, the score was 20-39, Okoboji. The girls battled hard, but ended up falling short with a final of 41-72. Jazmin Voehl led the night with 14 points and 13 rebounds. Mady Brevik ended with 13 points, while Taylor Meyer had 10 points and six rebounds.

The next night, November 30th, the girls traveled to West Sioux. It was another tough battle for the girls. The final score was 42-70, West Sioux. Mady Brevik led the Wolves with 16 points. Taylor Meyer, Jazmin Voehl, and Bri Ihnen all ended with seven points.

On December 4th, the girls hosted South O'Brien. The final score was 44-67, South O'Brien. Mady Brevik led the night with 17 points. Jazmin Voehl and Taylor Meyer both had 11 points.

On December 7th, the girls hosted another game, this time with Akron-Westfield. The halftime score was 26-37, Westerners. The final was 34-58, Akron Westfield. Mady Brevik led the Wolves with 20 points. Jazmin Voehl had five points along with 16 rebounds and Grace Elser also had five points.

The girls will be back in action on December 14 with a road trip to Remsen and then will be at Hartley on Dec. 18.



Breaking peer pressure

By Hannah Harmon

On Wednesday, Dec. 5, 2018, the Harris-Lake Park High School went to an assembly in Hartley. There were a total of three different schools at this event: CCE, H-LP, and HMS.

At this assembly there was one main speaker, Joel Penton. He was originally a football player on the Ohio State football team. Penton started the assembly off by choosing three girls and three boys from the three different schools. He lined them up on stage and asked them a variety of questions. He started off with some pretty basic questions like, is two plus two four? Joel then went on to ask some more personal questions like, would you stay at a party even if some people started drinking?



Once this game was finished he started talking about one of his life stories. He started off by saying that he had a friend group of about seven boys in seventh grade. Joel mentions that the eight of them made a promise to each other that when they got older, they would not drink. As the years went on though, one of the boys left their friend group to hang out with

another group that was partying and drinking all the time. Penton says, "Once this guy started drinking every weekend he would take one of the boys drinking with him and pretty soon I was left on my own."

There was also a band touring with Joel that was called The Stray. They performed two songs for us; one was an original and the other a Twenty-One Pilots song. When they were done singing, they decided to throw one free t-shirt into the crowd along with one of Joel's books.

The students at H-LP said they liked a variety of things about the assembly, including the songs, the speaking/storytelling, etc.

At the end of the assembly, they told the students they would be giving away Joel's book for free if they came to the concert at seven that night. Pizza Ranch was kind enough to pay for the entire assembly along with all the free books they would be giving out at the concert.

Gavin Elser-opening presents and eating a lot of food Brody Untiedt-going on a yearly ice fishing trip Easton Brevik-deer hunting Wyatt Lorch-eating lots of food Dalton Nicks-spending time with his family

MERRY CHRISTMAS FROM THE **NEWSPAPER STAFF. OUR NEXT** PAGE WILL BE JANUARY 16.

My favorite Christmas tradition is going to my grandma's on my mom's side and going to the 10 o'clock Christmas Eve night service.